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Meeting between IFEM and the Faculty of Civil Engineering of Universiti Teknologi 
Malaysia (FKA-UTM) at Skudai, Johor on Thursday, 23rd May 2024. 
 
IFEM was represented by Mr Tay Hao Giang (Vice President) and Elphine Chew (Council 
Member and UTM alumni). FKA-UTM was represented by Associate Professor Dr 
Mariyana Aida Ab Kadir, Associate Professor Dr Ahmad Safuan bin A Rashid (Deputy 
Dean - Research, Innovation and Development, FKA), Associate Professor Dr Abdul 
Rahman Bin Mohd. Sam (Director of UTM Construction Research Centre), Ir Dr Noor 
Nabilah binti Sarbini (Course Director, FKA), Associate Professor Ir Dr Shek Poi Ngian 
(Deputy Director of UTM Construction Research Centre), Dr Jia Wen Thong and Ts. Dr 
Ng Chiew Teng. 

During the inaugural meeting, both parties concurred on the importance of sharing and 
disseminating knowledge in fire safety engineering. Future collaborations on fire 
safety engineering education and research were discussed.  
 
IFEM was brought to visit FKA-UTM’s facilities for research studies. FKA-UTM gave an 
introduction to their faculty’s aims and the university mission while we shared IFEM’s 
mission and goals. 
 
Moving forward IFEM and FKA-UTM will be signing a Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU) to establish the framework for future cooperation. 


